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PROTOCOLS FOR LIMITED OPENING 

 

Nativity of Mary is currently open on weekdays from 
6:30am-4:30pm for private prayer, at 50% seating 
capacity, as well as for posted Confession Adoration, and 
Mass Times.  The main sanctuary may be closed for brief 
intervals after Mass or other gatherings for cleaning and 
disinfecting.  The details of our "Phase II Reopening" are 
available on our website and posted prominently at the 
Church entrance.  In accordance with MN Executive Order 
20-81, face masks are required at all times while inside 
any building of the Nativity of Mary campus.  Please see 
a staff member or usher if you need a mask when you 
arrive. 
 
We have returned to our regular schedule of prayer and 
worship, except that the Word and Communion Service on 
Saturdays continues to be suspended, and Confessions on 
Saturday are at 2pm to allow adequate time for seating 
for the 4pm liturgy.  The weekly schedule is on the bottom 
of page 3.  Please do not arrive for the 10:30am Mass on 
Sundays before 10am for sanitizing purposes.  For 
weekend Masses, you may be escorted to your seat by an 
Usher as we fill the Church in an orderly manner to our 
current capacity.  Confessions remain in the Cry Room to 
allow for adequate social distancing. 
 
In addition, the liturgy on Saturday evening at 4pm is 
livestreamed on our YouTube page and saved for viewing 
anytime.  The FM transmitter is also on for all liturgies, for 
those who wish to remain in their car in the parking lot and 
listen.  Parking lot attendees may enter for Holy 
Communion at the conclusion of the liturgy on the 
weekends, or remain in their car (if in the South Lot) and a 
minister will come to you.  Holy Communion is also 
distributed in the South Parking Lot on Sundays from 
9:30am -10 am for those who view the liturgy at 
home.  For outdoor or carside Confession, appointments 
can be made by calling the parish office. 
 
*An inherent risk of exposure to COVID-19 exists 
anywhere people are present.  COVID-19 is an extremely 
contagious disease that can lead to severe illness and 
death.  According to the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention, senior citizens and people with underlying 
medical conditions are especially vulnerable.  Nativity of 
Mary Catholic Church has undertaken precautionary 
guidelines to help reduce the risk of exposure.  However, 
we cannot guarantee that visitors are 100% safe from 
exposure to COVID-19.  Therefore, Nativity of Mary 
recommends that people over 65 or with underlying health 
conditions not attend Mass at this time and continue to 
worship online.  Attendance at liturgies and other events is 
at your own risk. 

Thursday:  Eph 6:10-20 / Lk 13:31-35 
 
Friday:   Phil 1:1-11 / Lk 14:1-6 
 
Saturday:  Phil 1:18b-26 / Lk 14:1, 7-11 
 
Next Sunday:  Rv 7:2-4, 9-14 / 1 Jn 3:1-3 / 
  Mt 5:1-12a 

Leni Woodley’s healing,  
An intention from laura amell, 

 & the prayers in our parish  
book of intercessions. 

 

Please call Kass Lanman, Coordinator of  
Nativity of Mary Prayer Chain, at (952) 881-0233,  

with your prayer request. 
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CONTACT OUR TEAM 
 

PARISH OFFICE: 952-881-8671                         Ext                   
Fr Nathan LaLiberte, Pastor           
 frnathan@nativitybloomington.org           8066 
Dcn. John Shearer, Deacon                                         
 jshearer@nativitybloomington.org                  8068 
Dcn. Thom Winninger, Deacon     
 deacon@winninger.com                                 8087 
Baier, Cathie, Lead Catechist, CGS 
 cbaier@nativitybloomington.org       8069 
Cronkhite, Kerry, Ministry Coordinator                   
 kcronkhite@nativitybloomington.org      8070 
Dobson, Mary, Dir of Evangelization & Faith Formation 
 mdobson@nativitybloomington.org      8067       
Grimme, Jill, Lunch Director 
 jgrimme@nativitybloomington.org            8062 
Hagerty, Wanda, School Admin. Asst. 
 whagerty@nativitybloomington.org       8040 
Fyksen, Patty, Creative Clubhouse Coordinator 
 pfyksen@nativitybloomington.org            8065 
Millner, Nicole, Director of Liturgy & Music  
 nmillner@nativitybloomington.org            8074 
Pajak, Ryan, Principal           
 rpajak@nativitybloomington.org       8060 
Rachel, Joanne, Director of Parish Operations         
 jrachel@nativitybloomington.org       8071 
Tobroxen, Judy, Parish Administrative Assistant 
 jtobroxen@nativitybloomington.org       8072 
Dillard, Katy, Part-Time Bookkeeper 
 kdillard@nativitybloomington.org       8075 
 

Trustees 
Tom Burns: tlburns43@gmail.com 
Christopher Dietzen:  
christopher.dietzen@gmail.com 
 

Parish Council Chair:  
Steve Casalenda:   
scasalenda@remax.net 
 

Finance Council Chair:  
Chad Huset:   
husetcs@hotmail.com      

Sunday:  Ex 22:20-26 /  
  1 Thes 1:5c-10 / Mt 22:34-40 
 
Monday:  Eph 4:32-5:8 / Lk 13:10-17 
 
Tuesday:  Eph 5:21-33 / Lk 13:18-21 
 
Wednesday: Eph 2:19-22 / Lk 6:12-16 

Hospital Ministry 
If you or a family 

member is 
hospitalized and 
would like to be 

visited by our hospital 
minister, please call   
the Parish Office. 



Mass Times 
Holy Mass (Church) 

Tuesdays, 6pm  
Wednesdays-Fridays, 8am  

Saturdays, 4pm  
Sundays, 8:30 & 10:30 am 

Adoration (Church) 
Tuesdays, 5pm-6pm 

Thursdays, 6:30-7:30pm 
Fridays, 9:30am-2pm  

Confessions (Cry Room) 
Tuesdays, 5 pm  

Wednesdays, 7:30 am 
Thursdays, 8:30 am  

Saturdays, 2 pm 

Sanctuary Remodel Update 
 

 I am sure many of you have seen, either by coming by the Church, or watching the live stream Masses, we 
have been working on the sanctuary renovations that started around the time when the pandemic occurred.  It 
really has been an amazing example of God’s providence.  The funds were fully raised for the project before the 
shutdown occurred and those designated funds will be used to fully fund the renovation project.  Because the 
shutdown has limited events in the Church we have been able to move forward with this project without 
inconveniencing the normal worship life of the parish. 

 
 The first stage of the installation was to fill in the sanctuary with concrete to make it completely 
symmetrical.  After that was accomplished the new tile was laid and the electrical and HVAC venting near the 
altar wall was updated.  This past week the back wall has been installed along with the artwork and 
lighting.  Paul Sirba, who did the craftsmanship and installation, has done a remarkable job and has continuously 
catered to the particular needs of this sanctuary remodel. 
 
 The next phase of the project will take place towards the end of November when the Mary and Joseph 
Shrines will have reredos put behind them along with a floral devotional shelf below the statues.  The final thing 
to be completed will be the new Altar, Ambo, and Tabernacle stand, which is slated to be finished before 
Christmas. 
 
 It is worth repeating that, the entirety of this project was funded by particular donations before the 
pandemic even began.  This generous gifting has allowed our parish to  update our sanctuary and incorporate 
some more of the ancient tradition from our Catholic History.  Once the entire project has been completed, we will 
be asking either Archbishop Hebda or Bishop Cozzens to come to Nativity of Mary to bless the new sanctuary in 
full.  No date is set yet for this event, but we will make sure to advertise it well in advance.   
 
 I am truly grateful for all of those who generously donated for this sanctuary project.  The support from 
our Trustees, Staff, Finance and Parish Councils has been incredibly helpful, as well as the comments shared at the 
open forum discussion from the beginning of the year.    Starting with Fr. Steve Ulrich (2005) and carried forward 
through several other pastors, the updates to the Church sanctuary have been discussed by parish leadership at 
Nativity of Mary for over 15 years now. This project has now found its way to a beautiful completion.  Over the 
years the project started with, the Crucifix, the Central placement of the Tabernacle, a new Tabernacle, and most 
recently, the Mary and Joseph Statues.   
 
 To see the vibrancy and excitement in this community towards the beautification of our place of worship is 
really a sign of your love and devotion to God.  We invest in things that we value, and it is clear by your actions 
that you truly desire God to receive the best. A special thank you to our Nativity of Mary Men’s club who has 
done so much of the physical heavy labor and logistical needs for this project. This is an exciting movement in the 
history of Nativity of Mary, and I cannot wait for the pandemic to pass by so that we can once again all gather 
together in this anointed place to worship our God as one family.  

A No-, .r /  #$ Past $ 
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Community Life 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
We've almost finished the month!  Ready to keep going on 
your own?  The bulletin has the daily readings on the bottom 
of page 2, and the daily Gospel is a great place to keep 
going.  If having a guided prayer plan has been helpful, 
check out the Archdiocese's series on Praying with Scripture 
at https://www.archspm.org/praying-with-scripture-series/ 
 
October 24     John 13:1-17         The call to humble service. 
October 25     Luke 22:14-20       Body given and blood 
          shed for you. 
October 26     Matthew 26:36-46 Surrendered to the  
           Father's will. 
October 27     Luke 23:33-47        Jesus gives everything 
           for you. 
October 28     John 20:1-18          Jesus is alive. 
October 29     Luke 24:13-34        Jesus known in the word 
           and bread. 
October 30     Matthew 28:16-20 Jesus calls you. 
 
What a blessing it has been to pray together - and 
hopefully you have formed a habit to continue! 
 
Are You Considering Becoming Catholic?  
Adults and children who are not baptized, or baptized in 
another Christian tradition, and would like to become 
Catholic, participate in a series of meetings to deepen their 
faith and understanding of the commitment to become 
Catholic.  The Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (or 
Children) - RCIA or RCIC - has its high point with the 
reception of the Sacraments of Initiation (Baptism, 
Confirmation, and Holy Eucharist) at the Easter 
Vigil.  Weekly meetings resume after Easter until 
Pentecost.  Adults and children meet separately, but are 
received into the Church together at Easter.  Meetings (both 
in-person and virtual) have only just begun, on Wednesday 
evenings at 6pm, so it's not too late to join!  For more 
information and the link to register, contact Deacon John 
Shearer at jshearer@nativitybloomington.org. 

Faith Formation   
 
All Souls Mass 
While the Commemoration of the Faithful Departed falls on 
Monday, November 2, we will be celebrating the Mass on 
Tuesday the 3rd at 6:00pm. While we know it is also 
Election Day, we encourage you to come and focus on the 
hope of eternity.  We also have a voting station here at 
Nativity of Mary so you are able to fulfill your civic duty 
and attend the ceremony at the same time.   
 
Adoration 
Additional assistance needed: some volunteers to assist with 
regular upkeep of the candelabra used for Adoration 
would be greatly appreciated.  Please contact Mary 
Dobson if you are interested in learning how to do 
this.  After much consideration, a final decision on moving 
Adoration to Mondays will be made by the end of 
October.  If you can assist with daytime Adoration, from 
9:30am - 2pm on Mondays starting in November, please 
contact Pam Meyer at 952-884-0158.  Evening Adoration 
continues on Tuesdays from 5-6pm and Thursdays from 
6:30pm-7:30pm.  If you would like to assist with evening 
adoration, please contact Mary Dobson in the parish office. 
 
Sacramental Preparation Registration before November 1 
In order to have adequate time for completing the 
requirements of sacramental preparation, the registration 
for First Reconciliation/First Communion and Confirmation 
will close on November 1st.  Virtual preparation is possible, 
however, the sacraments themselves must be received in 
person in the spring.  More information is on the parish 
website. 
 
Youth Ministry Fall Schedule 
High School Youth Group (grades 9-12): Sundays 7-8:30pm 
Ladies' Nights (grades 8-12): 2nd Thursdays 
Guy's Nights (grades 6-12): 3rd Fridays 
For more information: katiek@saintbonaventure.org or  
saintbonaveture.org/youth-ministry  
 
Young Adults in the South Metro 
Join other men and women for the third night on the gift of 
the femine and masculine geniuses on Friday, November 
13th from 6:30pm-8:00pm at St. John the Baptist in 
Savage.  Register at https://stjbsavage/breezechms.com/
form/YAMenWomen 
 
Speaking of Vocations: A Virtual Event 
Archbishop Bernard Hebda, Bishop Andrew Cozzens and 
Father David Blume, Director of Vocations, invite men, ages 
16 - 50, who are discerning the priesthood or religious life, 
to participate in a virtual event Tuesday, November 3rd at 
6pm and listen to vocations testimonials on Priesthood and 
Religious Life.  Pre-registration required at:  
http://www.10000vocations.org/speaking-of-vocations.html 
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Saturday, October 24 
          2:00 PM  Reconciliation, Cry Room 
          4:00 PM  Mass, Church (†Elizabeth Bangasser) 
Sunday, October 25 
          8:30 AM  Mass, Church  
   (†Elizabeth Tran-Thi-Canh)  
        10:30 AM  Mass, Church 
   (Nativity of Mary Parish)   
Monday, October 26    
          8:00 AM   Mass, Church (Fr. Nathan LaLiberte) 
Tuesday, October 27 
          5:00 PM  Reconciliation, Cry Room 
          5:00 PM  Adoration, Church 
          6:00 PM   Mass, Church  
   (†Peter Anh Tran & Matta Mai Tran) 
Wednesday, October 28 
          7:30 AM  Reconciliation, Cry Room 
          7:30 AM  Rosary, Chapel 
          8:00 AM   Mass, Church (Fr. Jim Barry) 
Thursday, October 29 
           7:30 AM  Rosary, Chapel 
           8:00 AM   Mass, Church  
   (Anthu Nguyen, Kim Ngan Nguyen, & 
    †Bich Son Vu) 
           8:30 AM  Reconciliation, Cry Room 
           6:30 PM  Adoration, Church 
Friday, October 30 
           7:30 AM  Rosary, Chapel 
           8:00 AM   Mass, Church (†Lynn Roder) 
  9:30 AM-2 PM  Adoration, Church 
Saturday, October 31  
          2:00 PM  Reconciliation, Cry Room 
          4:00 PM  Mass, Church (†Barbara Grondahl) 
Sunday, November 1 
          8:30 AM  Mass, Church 
   (Nativity of Mary Parish)         
        10:30 AM  Mass, Church (†Betty Douglass) 
 
    

Greetings, 
 
We are excited to announce that we will once again be 
having our Rake-a-Thon! We continue to look for ways to 
provide service to the community during this time of social 
distancing.  
  
This year, our annual Rake-a-Thon is happening on Saturday, 
November 7th. Each year, the students and their families from 
Nativity of Mary School give back to our parish and 
community through the Rake-a-Thon. The project is held to 
support our community and instill the importance of service in 
our students. We believe that providing service opportunities 
to our students throughout their time at Nativity helps our 
students become life-long stewards for their communities. 

Details of the Rake-a-Thon 
When: Saturday, November 7th from 9am-12pm 
Where: Your house! 
Cost: Free! Although donations are accepted. 
We provide the rakes and the hard work, you provide the 
leaf bags! 
 
To request that your yard be raked, please contact Wanda 
Hagerty in the school office by calling 952-881-8160 or 
emailing her at whagerty@nativitybloomington.org. The 
deadline to request is October 25th.  
  
Do small things with great love! 
Ryan Pajak 
Principal 

 
Registration Information 

We are once again accepting registrations for the 2020-2021 
school year. New families should navigate to the school 
website to find more information and register. We currently 
have waitlists in Kindergarten, 1st, and 6th grades. To be 
placed on the waitlist, please contact admissions at 
admission@nativitybloomington.org 

Parish Happenings 
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Thank you for supporting the 
Food Trucks! Unfortunately, due 
to the change in the weather  
there will be no more food truck 
weekends this year. 



During the month of November, our weekly budgeted 
contributions are $18,850 (4 weeks). 
 

Offering for Last Weekend (Week 15) 
October 17/18, 2020 

 
  Weekly  Year-to-Date 
Actual  $13,277 $259,801 
Budgeted $18,880 $288,740 

 
52 Club Winners 2020 
October 25, 2020  Guerline Alcenat $100 
 

Thank you Blaylock Plumbing and all our other  
contributors for supporting our parish bulletin. 

Scan to 
give  

online 

Quick Notes Sharing Our Treasure 

 

Pray Online with the Pro Ecclesia Sancta Sisters 
The Sisters at Sacred Heart of Jesus Convent here in 
Bloomington (the location where the sisters in our school come 
from) have created a YouTube channel where you can pray 
with them!  They have videos for the Rosary, Divine Mercy 
Chaplet, and other prayers.  They are also posting reflections 
for the First Friday of the Month in honor of the Sacred Heart 
of Jesus.  For the little ones, there is a series called "Holy 
Kids."  Find them on YouTube by searching "Sacred Heart of 
Jesus convent - Pro Ecclesia Sancta." 

Saint Thomas Academy Fall 
Admissions Showcase 
Monday, October 26, 6:00 pm 
RSVP’s at cadets.com/showcase 

The Journey of Loss and Grief 
When Jesus’ friend Lazarus dies, the Gospel of John tells us 
that “Jesus wept” (Jn 11:35). We experience many losses in  
our lives and the death of someone we love is just one of them. 
We also lose relationships, roles, bodily functions, and 
communities. Grief is a normal response to loss, yet grief is 
chaotic and hard, so much so that we want to avoid it. But grief 
is the only way through loss. How can we better understand the 
journey of grief and how to take it in a faithful way? How  
does God call us to grieve and, finally, from our grief? 
Thursday, November 5, Webinar presentation from  
6:30-8:30 p.m. Event is Free. Registration is required 
(register at least five days in advance of the event);  
please visit www.collegevilleMN.com/theologyday, call  
320-363-3560, or email theologyday@csbsju.edu to 
register. 
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Walking the Sacred Path - Free Virtual Retreat  
Four Sessions Oct. 29-Nov. 19, 7-8:30 p.m., hosted by St. 
Joseph Catholic Community with Dan Schutte. Online 
materials included. Attend live or watch recorded sessions:  
· Oct 29: Video - Paying Attention to God  
· Nov 5: Video - Staking Our Lives On Jesus  
· Nov 12: Video - Sent As Disciples of Hope  
· Nov 19: Wrap-up Live Zoom Question/Answer Session 

with Dan Schutte   
FREE! Invite your friends and signup today:  
www.stjosephparish.com/retreat  
 
Forgive Me, Lord – Women's Retreat  
Saturday, November 7, 7:20 a.m-12:30 p.m. at Church of St. 
Peter, 6730 Nicollet Ave., Richfield  
This is our second annual women's retreat featuring Mass, 
Stations of the Cross and musical reflections. Father Jerry 
Dvorak will give a presentation on forgiveness. The event will 
also be livestreamed on our Facebook page. Cost $10.  
www.stpetersrichfield.org  
 
Franciscan Retreats and Spirituality Center in Prior Lake  
· Friends of Francis Retreat- Oct 30/Nov 1 Theme: Friends 

of Francis retreat, presented by Fr. Brad Milunski, OFM 
Conv. Theme: Brothers, Sisters, and Mothers: Living in the 
Family of God.”  Open to anyone with an interest in 
Franciscan Spirituality. 

· Women's Weekend Retreat- final women's opportunity 
for 2020! Nov 6-8, 2020.Theme: Fear Not; I am With 
You Always. 

Consider using these retreats to step aside from it all while 
being enlightened by four compelling talks. Take in the Fall 
beauty of God’s creation between talks to hike, meet with a 
spiritual director, partake in the Sacrament of Reconciliation 
or relax in your fully private suite. Use this time to ensure a 
solid foundation to your faith enabling you to remain strong 
leaders for your families. 
Register online at www.franciscanretreats.net or by calling 
952-447-2182 
 
Rachel's Vineyard Retreats for Healing After Abortion  
October 30-November 1, in Coon Rapids  
If you or someone you love is grieving the loss of a child or 
children to abortion, come and experience the compassionate 
mercy of Jesus Christ on our weekend retreat. Rachel’s 
Vineyard Twin Cities' retreats are open to anyone impacted 
by abortion - women, men, grandparents, siblings, and health 
care professionals. For more information contact Nancy 
at rachels@rvineyardmn.org, call 763-250-9313 or 
see www.rvineyardmn.org.  

Belonging to Christ, and the resulting way 
of life, do not isolate the believer from 
the world, but rather make him or her the 
protagonist in a service of love for the 
common good.  

TWEETS OF WISDOM FROM POPE FRANCIS 
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     GREAT  BEAR TIRE & AUTO
      9000 Lyndale Ave So. • Bloomington, MN

      Complete Auto Service, Wonderful Car Wash

www.leroysautocenter.com

“We Put Your Faith

In Education”

PreK-8th Grade

952-881-8160

www.nativitybloomington.org

10520 France Ave. So.
(952) 884-8288

Since 1958 

FAMOUS FOR CHINESE AND 
AMERICAN CUISINE

952-888-9294
www.davidfongs.com

9329 LYNDALE AVE. SO

Gift 
Certificates 

Available

Minnesota

CatholicMatch.com/MN

BLAYLOCK 
PLUMBING CO.

“Dependable Service Since 1938”

Repairs • Remodeling • Sewer Work

7731 4th Ave. S.

612-869-7531

Contact David Duran to place an ad today! 
dduran@4LPi.com or (414) 282-1539


